CALL FOR ARTICLES: ‘STUDIES IN LITERATURE AND CULTURE’ (SILC)
We invite contributed articles to the upcoming issue of “Studies in Literature and Culture’ (SILC) entitled:

GOLDEN EPOCHS AND DARK AGES

PERSPECTIVES ON THE PAST

EXTENDED DEADLINE FOR ABSTRACT SUBMISSION

The ways in which we represent or reconstruct the past, or certain periods and epochs, reflect the values, trends and fashions of our own times, rendering any attempt at an “objective” picture of the bygone times bordering on the impossible. Projecting our own patterns of thought onto the past, we end up either idealizing some chosen periods in the nostalgic things-are-not-what-they-used-to-be manner or, conversely, dismissing whole epochs as “dark ages” never to be repeated.  And the whole process is dynamic: the appraisal of the same epochs changes with time and a yesterday’s “golden era” can, according to the changing needs of the new times, become a “dark age” of today. The Victorians saw their age as the fulfilment of British history, a period of their country’s political, military and economic domination, and they drew inspiration for expressing that pride in the art and pageantry of the Middle Ages, idealised as a golden period of the yester-era. Later, however, both epochs were confined to that particular history drawer that was a depository of stale social mores and outdated intellectual and cultural conventions. The terms “mediaeval” and “Victorian” have both come to epitomise the state of “outdatedness”, which is reflected in their dictionary entries. British culture in general and the British culture of the postmodern era in particular are characterised by self-conscious forays into the past and imitations of past styles in an effort to define the present by reference to a particular past period. We invite proposals that discuss various aspects of reappraisal and devaluation of particular past epochs not only in literature but also mass media, material culture, narrative trails in museums etc.
‘STUDIES IN LITERATURE AND CULTURE’ (SILC) is a publishing series affiliated to John Paul II University of Lublin, Poland, Faculty of Humanities, Institute of English Studies. The series publishes academic dissertations, articles and review essays whose purpose is the multi- and interdisciplinary analysis and understanding of British Culture, History and Literature, as reported by academics, scholars and researchers from Poland and around the world. The series welcomes original high-quality papers, which debate erudite and contemporaneous ideas, topics and issues of academic relevance, to be published and disseminated. The editorial board of the series includes prof. Zofia Kolbuszewska, prof. Sławomir Wącior, Barbara Klonowska, PhD, Grzegorz Maziarczyk, PhD. The editors directly responsible for the upcoming issue are Tomasz Niedokos, PhD, and Anna Antonowicz, PhD.  The series is a peer-reviewed printed publication.

Proposals (500-word abstracts) should be submitted to annaa@kul.lublin.pl and niedokos@kul.lublin.pl by October 15, 2014. Notifications of acceptance will be sent by October 30, 2014. Final papers (c. 20000 characters) will be expected by April 31, 2015
